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SCHEDULE B (Continued)

Act Affected Repeal or Amendment

(d) aircraft registered in Canada, or
(e) spacecraft under the direction or 
control of Her Majesty in right of 
Canada or a province, a citizen or 
resident of Canada or a corporation 
incorporated or resident in Canada,

except under and in accordance with a 
licence and, to the extent that it is a 
broadcasting undertaking, except under 
and in accordance with a technical con­
struction and operating certificate, is­
sued by the Minister under this Act.”

2. Subsection 8(2) is amended by de­
leting the words “or in the regulations 
made under the Canada Shipping Act” 
after the words “under this Act”.

Railway Act 
R.S., c. 234

Salt Fish Board Act 
R.S., c. 244

Paragraph 2(17) is repealed and the 
following substituted therefor:

“(17) “Minister” means the Minister 
of Transport except that in relation to 
telegraphs or telephones “Minister” 
means the Minister of Communications

Repealed.

Supreme Court Act 
R.S., c. 259

Timber Marking Act 
R.S., c. 265

Section 104 is amended by deleting the 
words “Minister of Finance, and he” and 
by substituting therefor the words “Re­
ceiver General, and the Minister of 
Finance”.

Subsection 11(2) is amended by sub­
stituting the Receiver General for the 
Minister of Finance.

Weights and Measures Act 
R.S., c. 292

Section 39 is amended by substituting 
the Department of Consumer and Cor­
porate Affairs Act for the Department of 
Trade and Commerce Act.


